
October 28, 2019 
(House Rules) 

STATEMENT OF ADMINISTRATION POLICY
H.R. 1373 – Grand Canyon Centennial Protection Act 

(Rep. Grijalva, D-AZ, and 122 cosponsors) 

The Administration strongly opposes H.R. 1373, the Grand Canyon Centennial Protection Act.  
This bill would permanently make more than 1 million acres of Federal lands in Arizona off 
limits to development and uses that would otherwise be permissible under Federal laws 
governing public lands, mining, mineral, and geothermal leasing.  The Administration opposes 
such a large, permanent withdrawal, which would prohibit environmentally responsible 
development, as determined through site-specific analysis, of uranium and other mineral 
resources. 

The United States has an extraordinary abundance of mineral resources, both onshore and 
offshore, but this legislation would restrict our ability to access critical minerals like uranium in 
an area known to have them in large supply.  Moreover, the size of the withdrawal included in 
H.R. 1373 is inconsistent with the Administration’s goal of striking the appropriate balance for 
use of public lands described in two executive orders.  This withdrawal would conflict with the 
objectives set forth in Executive Order 13783, Promoting Energy Independence and Economic 
Growth, and Executive Order 13817, A Federal Strategy to Ensure Secure and Reliable Supplies 
of Critical Minerals.  Development of our Nation’s mineral resources is essential to ensuring the 
Nation’s geopolitical security, and this bill would not help us achieve that goal.  

If H.R. 1373 were presented to the President, his advisors would recommend that he veto it. 
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